
 
 

Transition Year Work Experience Programme. 
 
Dear Parent/Guardians, 

 

Enclosed is some information regarding the up-coming work experience programme.   

 

The transition year option in our school includes two work experience modules. Both modules are a fortnight in 

duration; the first one takes place during the first term and the second one will happen during the third term of 

school. The work experience modules are an integral part of the transition year experience and we hope that 

they will be both positive and rewarding. In keeping with our policy of encouraging the students to take 

responsibility for their own learning experiences, the onus is very much on the individual students to go out 

and actively seek a placement in a work experience area of their own choosing. This is an opportunity for 

the students to ‘try out’ particular areas of endeavour that they feel that they might be interested in or that they 

might follow as a career path later on. As with many other facets of transition year life, the students find out that 

they will get out of the work experience module exactly what they put into it, so an enthusiastic approach to the 

work placement will lead to a rewarding experience – and vice versa! 

 

Please note the following points about work experience and what is expected of the students: 

 

 For Insurance reasons, the enclosed parental consent form must be filled in and returned to the 

school before your son goes out on Work Experience. (If you need, you can scan and Email the 

completed form to nr@naascbs.ie) 

 This is an opportunity to gain experience in a field of work with a view to finding out its ‘suitability’ for 

possible employment paths later in life. 

 The ‘handiest’ option – the factory down the road, the family shop, the aunt or uncle with their own 

business etc. – may not always be the right one. 

 Simply working extra hours in an existing part-time job is not acceptable. 

 Working directly for the students’ own parents is discouraged. However, working in the workplace of 

the parents, if the student is not directly under them, is permissible. 

 It is important to choose an area of work that the student likes or thinks he may like as this increases the 

chance of a positive work experience for him.  

 The work experience is to be done in lieu of school and so ideally, must take place during the day. 

Some flexibility is allowable. Working in licensed premises at night is not permissible and, depending 

on the student’s age, may be illegal. 

 Naas and its hinterland have quite a small pool of employers and many schools may have candidates 

seeking work experience. The importance of making and confirming arrangements early cannot be 

emphasised enough. 

 It is important to make the best of the work experience; even if the student finds that he does not like 

the work – negative reaction is also a learning experience and that area of work may be chalked off a 

list of possible employment routes. It is also important that students give of their best in the workplace 

– they will hear more from me on that subject in school later! 

 Finally, I urge and encourage all students to arrange their work experience as soon as possible. 

With that much done, they will be free to concentrate on the other everyday learning aspects of 

transition year. Thanks again for your support. 

  

Mise le meas, 

 

 

Niall Rennick  

(TY Coordinator and Year Head) 



 

 

   
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 


